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GUILTY: Anne Jacobs, a former employee of the Old Apostolic Church, outside Bellville Regional Court. PrcruRr: Mxousr Mnorra

Ex-church worker convicted for stealing

JADEWTTEN
Court Reporter

A FORMER employee of the
Old Apostolic Church of the
Western Cape has been con-
victed of stealing more than
R500 000, and sentenced to six
years in prison, wholly sus-
pended for five years on strict
conditions.

After successful plea nego-
tiations with the State, Anne
Jacobs, 33, of Tokai, Pleaded
guilty to stealing R539 217.30

while working for the Bellville
church between September 24,

2004, and December 20, 2005.

Jacqbs admitted in the Bell-
ville Regional Court on Friday
to depositing various amounts
of money from the church's
account into her personal bank
account, then using the money
for her personal benefit.

Magistrate Daleen Greyven-
steyn issued a stern warning to
Jacobs, saying that if she did
not comply with the three con-
ditions of her sentence, she
would be sent directly to prison
for six years.

These conditions include
that she is not found guilty of
theft or attempted theft during
the period of suspension, that

she repays the entire amount
that was stolen, and that she
serves 36 months or three years
of correctional supervision.

Jacobs is required to deposit
R4 000 a month into the
church's bank account as a
form of reimbursement, and to
fax proof of payment to the
church.

Jacobs is also not allowed to
abuse alcohol and will be under
house arrest. The only time
she will be allowed to
leave her home is when she
travels to and from work, does
her community service, or
attends church.

Greyvensteyn said Jacobs
would have to serve 576 hours
of community service, includ-
ing cleaning and maintenance
at the Plumstead Home for the
Aged.

Jacobs was declared unfit to
own a firearm and was prohi-
bited from leaving the Western
Cape without the permission.

A minimum of 15 years in
custody could have been im-
posed on Jacobs as the amount
of money she stole exceeded
R500 000, Greyvensteyn said.
"You are extremely lucky not to
have been sent to jail," she said.
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